Meeting Minutes for December 18, 2008

Milton Planning Board

The 11th meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2009 was held on Thursday, December 18, 2008, at 6:30p.m.

In attendance:  Emily Innes, Alexander Whiteside, Peter F. Jackson, Edward Duffy Planning Board members & William Clark, Planning Director and Diane Colligan, Planning Board’s Administrative Assistant

Absent: Bernard J Lynch III, 

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

A motion was made and seconded and the Planning Board voted unanimously to          postpone approving the Meeting Minutes of December 11, 2008.

2. FUTURE MEETINGS

The Planning Board confirmed future meeting dates of Thursday, January 8, 2009 & Thursday, January 22, 2009; these meetings are all scheduled and posted to start at 6:30 pm and will be held in the Large Basement Conference Room of the Milton Town Hall. 

3. CITIZENS SPEAK

No citizens came forward to speak to the Planning Board 
4. NEW BUSINESS:

685 Brush Hill Road

The Planning board had an informal discussion with local developer Paul Sullivan 
regarding potential zoning for a type of cluster development by special permit at 
685 Brush Hill Road. Mr. Sullivan suggested a zoning article for the 
upcoming Town Meeting warrant that would allow him to build 5 duplex 
buildings on the site. The plan would be to renovate and move existing fire damaged one family, Victorian style, house and replicate the same in four new duplexes.  The property contains 5.4 acres. The Planning Board agreed to continue discussion of this matter until the January 8th, 2009 meeting. 

5. OLD BUSINESS:

50 Rustlewood Road

The Planning Board signed the Approval Not Required plan for 50 Rustlewood 
Road and a buildable lot on Brook Road beside Pine Tree Brook.  
352 Granite Avenue
The Planning Board signed the Site Plan Approval for 352 Granite Ave - Milton 
Fuel.

627 Harland Street
The Planning Board signed the approval for the Scenic Road opening and 
discussed the issue that the work had been done before the written decision was 
signed and filed. The Planning Board has included in its decision the corrections 
the owners must make in the spring. The Planning Director will to follow up 
in April and ensure compliance.
             ZONING AMENDMENTS FOR TOWN MEETING 

The Planning Board discussed articles for inclusion to the Annual Town Meeting warrant. The discussed articles were the Affordable Housing Trust Fund, a Master Plan authorization, a language change regarding affordable housing with respect to PUD sections, Condo Conversion of existing structures on 1 acre minimum lots in Residence C districts, Non-Conforming Use amendment, language regarding retaining walls, and Open Space Zoning. 
6. ADJOURNMENT   
A motion was made seconded and the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 8:55 p.m.








____________________









Peter F. Jackson, Secretary

